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The following questions were received and responses are provided: 

1. To become credentialed through Medicare, an OTP has to be fully certified which 
takes a year from the opening date. For a new OTP facility opening in Dane County, 
would this deadline be extended? 
Opioid Treatment Providers (OTPs) in the proposed program are expected to 
enroll in Medicare and bill Part B benefit for Medicare beneficiaries with Opioid 
Use Disorder (OUD).  An OTP opening a new facility in Dane County would be 
expected to apply for and receive provisional certification as it is working 
towards becoming accredited by a SAMHSA-approved  OTP accrediting body. 
The provisional certification is a temporary certification granted to a new OTP 
for up to one year, during which time the OTP must become fully 
accredited.  After a provisionally certified program becomes accredited, it 
must apply to SAMHSA for full certification and then enroll in Medicare.  In the 
event a contract for services is awarded to a new OTP in Dane County, Dane 
County would grant the time necessary (approximately one year from opening) 
to complete the full certification process and enrollment in Medicare.  
 

2. With the tight timeline of award notice and end of the grant period, will a SOR No 
Cost Extension be available to help spend down the funding? 
The initial capacity building period, which runs from the contract execution 
date through September 29, 2021, is funded by State Opioid 1- No Cost 
Extension funds.  No additional state or federal grant funding extension is 
available for these funds.  The second capacity building and service delivery 
period, which runs from September 30, 2021 through September 29, 2022, is 
funded by State Opioid Grant 2.  Dane County anticipates that state and 
federal funding authorities will provide a SOR 2 No Cost Extension, but that 
extension is not guaranteed. 
 

3. Should service delivery be submitted in the in the budget or will those be funded 
separately?  
The proposed budget should include direct consumer care services to 
individuals who are not covered by public or commercial health insurance 
programs and/or individuals for whom health care coverage has been formally 
determined to be unaffordable.  Funding for these services will determined 
and authorized by Dane County and based on Medicaid rates. 
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Please acknowledge receipt of this addendum by checking the “Addendum #1” box in 
Section 6 – Required Forms – Attachment A - Vendor Information of your proposal 
response. If you have questions regarding this addendum, please contact me via phone 
or email as listed below. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Megan Rogan 
Purchasing Agent 
608-283-1487 
rogan.megan@countyofdane.com  

mailto:rogan.megan@countyofdane.com

